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1ST AVENUE REVITALIZATION PROJECT

BROWNFIELD PILOT STUDY

“Abandoned, idled, or under-used industrial and commercial facilities where expansion or redevelopment is complicated by real or perceived environmental contamination.”    USEPA 1994
In 1995, a Coralville Community Plan identified 10 urban areas within the City which might benefit from restoration or enhancement for economic redevelopment. The City applied for and receive an EPA Pilot grant to study the likelihood of promoting redevelopment.

The Pilot targets 2 of these areas - the Coral Industrial Park and the Iowa River Power Plant - which comprise 200 acres along the First Avenue industrial corridor. The target area includes a concrete mixing operation, a lumber company, old railroad facilities, an electrical substation, and the old municipal dump. A variety of mixed-use properties, including residential areas, light industrial businesses, and vacant land are included in the area.  The City considers the redevelopment and revitalization of the First Avenue area essential to the future growth and prosperity of the community. This Pilot study intends to look at properties within the project and determine if a revitalization is feasible for all or parts of the project area. Coralville is particularly interested in reuse of vacant former commercial properties.

OBJECTIVES 

The City's overall objective is to create the opportunity for economic revitalization along First Avenue, which will improve transportation flow, aesthetic appearance, and services. The Pilot is the first step in this larger community planning effort to develop a more sustainable community. To this end, the Pilot will identify and assess brownfields properties along 200 acres of the First Avenue corridor area. The City then plans to acquire, clean up, and redevelop several of these properties along the industrial corridor in order to attract commercial and retail businesses to the area. Other properties along the Iowa River are also being considered by the City for future redevelopment and revitalization. 

ACTIVITIES 

Activities the City is conducting as part of this Pilot include: 

· Identifying possible brownfields candidates in the project area 
· Identifying public interest, concerns or needs as part of any future redevelopment
· Communicating the progress and results of the study to property owners and the public
· Conducting Phase I environmental assessments on identified properties
· Phase II environmental site investigations on properties with contamination 
· Leverage funding to acquire brownfields properties with redevelopment potential for both commercial and non-commercial benefit
· Developing cleanup and redevelopment financing plans for priority sites
· Conduct community outreach and secure public involvement 
CONTACTS

If you have any questions at all, please do not hesitate to contact:

Jason White

Brownfields Project Coordinator

City of Coralville

(319) 248-1720
